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MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Marijuana Control Board  
 

DATE:  October 17, 2018 

FROM:  Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:          Green Leaf #10067 
   

 
This licensee has reported to staff that he is unable to obtain a revised lease from his landlord that 
contains a clause prohibiting the landlord from taking possession of or removing marijuana from the 
premises. 
 
During its September 14, 2017 meeting, the board voted to require that lease agreements clearly state 
that a landlord has no right of control over marijuana. Except for the property lease for the licenses 
held by Green Leaf, Inc., all renewing licenses met this requirement. This licensee has informed staff 
that it is currently in litigation with the landlord. The board must determine if it wants to make an 
exemption due, to the circumstances, to the clause requirement in the lease for this licensee. 
 
If the board chooses to exempt this licensee from the clause requirement, then I recommend that the 
board approve the renewal application with the requirement that the licensee provide the board with an 
update regarding the litigation at a future meeting.  
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